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City  
Manager’s 
Message
As someone who was 
born, raised, and has 
lived in Cambridge their 
entire life, I understand 
firsthand that our 
community’s racial, ethnic, and cultural 
diversity shapes our City and is what makes it 
a desirable and enriching place to live, work, 
and raise a family. In July, I will be retiring 
from the City of Cambridge after more than 
45 years of service. 

During most of my tenure with the City,  
I worked in the Finance Department, serving 
as Budget Director and Assistant City Manager 
for Finance before being appointed City 
Manager in 2016. As I approach my last day 
as City Manager, I want to recognize our 
incredible workforce. 

Continued on Page 7

Access Digital Versions 
of CityView and Other 
City Publications
The City has launched a new interactive website 
for digital publications which features this 
issue of CityView. The new site allows staff to 
create more responsive and interactive versions 
of content typically featured in our print 
publications to share additional information, 
videos, and more. In time, digital versions of 
other City publications will be added to the 
site as well. Learn more and explore the 
content at Cambridgema.gov/digital.

Proposed Community Safety Department to 
Offer Alternative Response to Non-Violent 
and Behavioral Health Crisis 911 Calls
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The City of Cambridge is proposing a new 
Community Safety Department (CSD) that will 
coordinate community driven solutions to enhance 
safety in the community, with key services and 
programs targeted at our most vulnerable 
populations. CSD will operate independently 
from the Cambridge Police Department, and 
services will focus on behavioral health crisis 
response and violence prevention and intervention. 
These initiatives will be rooted in harm reduction 
and trauma-informed principles grounded in the 
belief that all people deserve respect, 
autonomy, dignity, and opportunity.

If approved by the City Council, CSD will oversee 
the Cambridge Alternative Response Program that 
will include specialized civilian field teams that 
serve as the primary responders to non-violent 
and behavioral health crisis calls received through 
the Cambridge Emergency Communications Center 
(ECC) which operates 9-1-1. The medical protocol 
utilized by ECC staff provides assurances that 
patient care will not be compromised. The field 
teams will employ their training and lived 
experiences to provide immediate support to 
individuals in crisis and provide aftercare services.



Our employees are the greatest asset of this City. From our laborers 
to our administrators, each employee provides excellent service to 
our community, and their passion and dedication to public service 
are second to none. I want to thank each of you for your commitment 
and passion for serving our residents.

The efforts undertaken by our workforce over the past two years 
have demonstrated that every City employee plays an essential 
role in our ability to carry out our goals and positively impact our 
residents’ lives. I am forever grateful to our current employees and 
those I have had the privilege to work with over my career. There 
is no greater calling than public service, and I encourage you to 
consider a career with the City or volunteer to serve on one of  
our many boards and commissions. Your advocacy will ensure 
that Cambridge remains the best place to live, work, learn or  
raise a family.

Finally, I want to thank the Mayor and City Council for their 
leadership and for advocating for a financial plan that continues 
to match City policies and priorities while also being mindful of 
the impact on taxpayers.

Thank you for placing your trust and confidence in me to lead this  
great City.

City Manager’s Message continued from cover

The total anticipated direct funding for affordable housing in FY23 
from the sources noted above is over $38 million, compared to over 
$32 million in FY22. Through FY22, the City has appropriated more 
than $278.8 million to invest in affordable housing initiatives.  
These funds have been used to preserve or create more than 3,625 
affordable units to date. The City will also continue to support this 
effort through zoning tools that promote affordable housing, by providing 
access to affordable rental housing, and by providing homeownership 
education, counseling, and homebuyer financial assistance.

The City Manager will continue work with the City Council to examine 
potential new revenue sources to facilitate affordable housing initiatives.

Preserving Affordability at Fresh Pond Apartments

In FY22, the Affordable Housing Trust provided $34.5 million in loans 
and other assistance to complete preservation of long-term affordability 
of all 504 affordable units at Fresh Pond Apartments at 362 and 364 
Rindge Avenue. This commitment includes providing financing to the 
owner to reflect the value discount needed to continue affordability, 
and funding a rent phase-in reserve, which will be used to assist in 
transitioning some current residents to a new affordable rent structure 
in the coming years. Preserving affordability at Fresh Pond Apartments 
caps the City’s efforts started in 2009 to preserve the affordability  
of 1,094 units at 10 privately-owned properties where continued 
affordability was at-risk.

Building New Affordable Housing 

The City continues to use funds appropriated to the Affordable Housing 
Trust to expand a pipeline of new affordable housing in Cambridge. 
The adoption of the Affordable Housing Overlay (AHO) Zoning Ordinance 
in FY21 has begun to help developments advance toward construction.

City Investing $38 Million in  
Affordable Housing in FY23
The City’s 2022-2023 Annual Budget again includes a significant increase 
in funding for the development and preservation of affordable housing 
in Cambridge. The chart below breaks down the funding sources.

Notable developments include:

•	1627 
Massachusetts 
Avenue. Funding 
from the Affordable 
Housing Trust is 
anticipated to be 
used to purchase 
this property from 
Lesley University. 
Planning will begin 
in FY23 for the 
creation of new 
affordable housing at this prominent property near Harvard Square 
through renovation of the historic structure and new construction 
on the large surface parking lot.

•	Squirrelwood. 23 new affordable rental units were completed in 
FY22 to help recapitalize and preserve affordability of 65 existing 
affordable units at Linwood Court and Squirrel Brand Apartments.

•	Rindge Commons. Plans advanced for new development of 
affordable rental housing in a two-phased mixed-use development 
in the Alewife area. The first phase, expected to begin in FY23, will 
create 24 affordable rental units, along with non-residential space 
that will include a new area for early childhood education programs.

•	52 New Street. A plan to build 107 units of affordable rental housing 
in a mixed-use development next to Danehy Park was advanced 
through the AHO community review process in 2021. Once all 
funding is secured, construction is expected to begin in FY23.

•	Jefferson Park Federal Public Housing. The Cambridge Housing 
Authority (CHA) is moving forward with plans for the revitalization of 
175 units in North Cambridge to continue to provide this much-

View this CityView issue online at Cambridgema.gov/digital.

Funding Source Amount

FY22 FY23

25% of Building 
Permit Revenue

$5,812,155 $10,245,750

Property Tax $12,500,000 $12,500,000

Short Term Rental 
Impact Fees

$42,000 $200,000

Estimated 
Community 
Preservation Act 
(CPA) allocation*

$14,000,000 $15,120,000

Total $32,354,155 $38,065,750

*Assumes 80% CPA allocation for affordable housing
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needed affordable housing that will remain financially and 
operationally viable into the future. Plans were advanced through 
the AHO and include the creation of more than 100 affordable 
units. Construction is expected to begin in FY23.

•	Frost Terrace. 	
The creation of  
40 new units of 
affordable rental 
housing in Porter 
Square were 
completed in 
FY22. 

•	2072 
Massachusetts 
Avenue.  
A proposal to  
build 49 units  
of affordable 
rental housing 
near Porter Square advanced through a public review process. 
Planning for an affordable housing development on this site is 
expected to continue in FY23.

•	Walden Square II. A plan was advanced through the AHO process 
to create new units of affordable rental housing at the Walden 
Square apartment property.  

•	49 Sixth Street. A proposal is being developed to create 46 new 
units of affordable rental housing through the AHO at the former 
Sacred Heart rectory, school, and convent in East Cambridge.  

•	116 Norfolk Street. CHA has proposed to renovate existing rental 
housing and create 62 affordable units through the AHO to better 
serve low-income residents with on-site supportive services. 

•	35 Harvey Street. Planning began in FY22 to convert this 16-unit 
single-room occupancy (SRO) with shared facilities into 12 small 
apartment units for individuals moving beyond homelessness. 

View this CityView issue online at Cambridgema.gov/digital.

Developing Universal Pre-K
The Birth to 3rd Grade (B3) Partnership is serving as the lead office in the design, development, 
and implementation of the City’s system of Universal Pre-K (UPK). The work of creating UPK in 
Cambridge will involve two key components. First, B3 will scale up the key components of its 
current work to include the entire early childhood landscape, including its scholarship program, 
quality improvement supports, and professional development. Second, B3 will align the City’s 
numerous Pre-K options, quality standards, and application processes into one uniform set of 
standards and a single point of access for information, and subsequently, enrollment for Pre-K.

During FY22, B3 completed a strategic planning process that yielded a proposed governing 
structure and three distinct task forces for its work: workforce development, program quality,  
and family hub. A UPK Leadership Team has been established, and representatives from the City, 
Cambridge Public Schools, and the community will contribute to the work of an advisory 
committee and the three task forces to establish recommendations for the system. B3 is actively 
engaged in research and data collection that will yield important information for assessing and 
making decisions moving forward. A UPK Project Manager will be hired in FY22 to support the 
planning and implementation of UPK.

In FY23, B3 will work diligently to scale its existing work in direct alignment with the vision for 
UPK, including increasing the number of children and families supported with financial 
assistance to access high quality preschool. By the end of FY23, B3 will have a completed UPK 
Program Guide that outlines all of the requirements necessary for participation with UPK.

•	Broadway Park. A plan was advanced to build 15 affordable 
condominiums for first-time homebuyers in The Port. Planning for an 
affordable housing development on this site is expected to continue 
in FY23.

Inclusionary Housing

Through FY22, over 1,495 housing units were completed or under 
construction under the City’s Inclusionary Housing provisions. Several 
new rental buildings with affordable units for low- and moderate- and 
middle-income residents were also completed in late FY22. In these 
buildings, more than 130 new units will be made available to applicants 
in late FY22 or early in FY23. With more than 200 additional new 
inclusionary units now under construction, the City will continue to see 
new inclusionary housing becoming available throughout FY23 and 
beyond. Over 1,086 residents have moved into an inclusionary rental 
unit in the last decade.

Affordable Homeownership

FY22 marked the first new offering of inclusionary homeownership units 
in several years as nine new units were made available to first-time 
homebuyers through a new online application for affordable homeownership 
units. The City continues to offer homeownership education and 
counseling to prospective homebuyers. More than 500 participants 
attend the City’s homeownership workshop each year, with many also 
receiving homeownership counseling. In FY23, the City will also 
continue to offer financial assistance to income-eligible homebuyers. 
The City’s HomeBridge program for homebuyers was recently expanded 
to serve households earning up to 120% of area median income. 
Offering up to 50% of a home purchase price, HomeBridge will continue 
to be available for income-eligible residents looking for homes on the 
market. These purchased homes then become part of the City’s 
affordable housing stock. The City oversees more than 500 affordable 
homes throughout Cambridge. When these homes are sold by current 
owners, new buyers are selected through the City’s homeownership 
resale program. In the last 5 years, 70 residents purchased their 
homes with assistance from the City. More than 150 residents have 
purchased a City-assisted affordable home in the last decade.

The completion of Frost Terrace in FY22 brought 40 
new affordable housing units to Porter Square.  
Photo: Robert Benson Photography
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Creating High Quality  
Open Spaces
The last two years have highlighted the importance of access to 
outdoor open space. This is especially true since Cambridge is one  
of the most densely populated cities in the country, and estimated 
population growth over the past decade has outpaced expansion of 
public open spaces. In FY22, the City updated its state Open Space 
and Recreation Plan, applying an equity lens to criteria that include 
park distribution and access, park conditions, environmental benefits, 
and public health, to establish an action plan for Cambridge’s  
open space network. This planning process included a community 
questionnaire in which a majority of respondents expected their increased 
use of open space to continue into the future. This information will 
help guide future park and open space improvements so that the 
benefits of open space are shared equitably across Cambridge.

In FY22, the City completed construction on several significant  
park and open space projects. Timothy J. Toomey, Jr. Park in East 
Cambridge features a new playground, dog run, and park green.  
The Louis A. DePasquale Universal Design Playground at Danehy Park 
serves as a model for an inclusive playground designed for visitors of 
all abilities to play together. Renovations at Glacken Field included 
improvements to the field area, a perimeter loop path, improved 
connections to existing courts, and a fully renovated tot lot. The 
Watertown-Cambridge Greenway provides a new multi-use path 
connection between Fresh Pond Reservation and Watertown.  

A new reading garden at the O’Connell Library in East Cambridge 
transformed a previously under-utilized space into a new resource for 
patrons and residents. 

Construction at the new Triangle Park in East Cambridge is expected  
to be completed in FY23. Renovations to Sennott Park in the Port 
neighborhood will continue, and construction will begin at the new 
Binney Street Park. Construction is also expected to begin on 
improvements to the Peabody School Playground. Community 
processes for redesign of Hoyt Field in the Riverside neighborhood, 
Raymond Park in Neighborhood Nine, and Rafferty Park in Cambridge 
Highlands neighborhood will begin.

Danehy Connector, Linear Path, and Grand Junction Corridor Planning

Off-road paths provide a relaxing and fun way to travel in and around 
Cambridge. These facilities are designed for walking, running, bicycling, 
skating, and for people who use wheeled mobility devices. Cambridge’s 
growing path network is an important part of the City’s open space and 
parks spaces. 

Design is beginning on two new corridors in Alewife and North 
Cambridge. The Danehy Connector/New Street Path extends from 
Concord Avenue near Fresh Pond to the Fitchburg commuter rail line, 
and may extend to Sherman Street if use of MBTA right of way is approved. 
It includes a paved multi-use path, landscaping and trees, lighting, and

 a proposed connection 
to Danehy Park after it 
crosses New Street at  
a reconstructed, 
pedestrian-friendly 
intersection. 

Linear Park, extending 
from the Somerville  
line to Russell Field,  
will be redesigned and 
reconstructed to 
engage users with the 

potential addition of playful features and public art.

Final designs plans are in progress for the Grand Junction Multi-Use Path, 
a landscaped path alongside the existing rail tracks in the Grand Junction 
corridor, from the BU Bridge to Somerville. The City continues to 
advance plans for creating an all ages and abilities off-road path along 
the railroad right-of-way from Waverly Street to Main Street, then from 
Binney Street to Gore Street. The Path will provide a continuous linear 
park for residents, students, commuters, and visitors to walk, jog, or 
bicycle. Features will include adjacent pocket parks, lighting, public 
art, landscaping and trees, benches, and other amenities. This project 
is expected to be bid in 2024 with construction commencing as soon 
as possible afterward.

The Path, which was identified as a key new connection in the Envision 
Cambridge planning process, will connect several neighborhoods, 
commercial areas, institutions, and regional recreational resources 
such as the Charles River and the Dr. Paul Dudley White Bike Path.

New Louis A. DePasquale Universal Design Playground at Danehy Park. 
Photo by Cambridge Arts.
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The upcoming design process for Linear Park will focus on engaging 
users and enhancing this important open space.



Stormwater Management Initiatives Help 
Reduce Flooding and Sewer Overflow
Twenty-five years of major investment in sewer and stormwater infrastructure and 

maintenance has significantly improved the 
quality of water discharged to the Charles River, 
the Little River, the Alewife Brook, the Mystic 
River, and the Boston Harbor. The amount of 
combined sewer overflows have decreased to  
the Charles River (by 98%) and Alewife Brook  
(by 85%) during a typical year. Investment in 
infrastructure provides a more reliable system  
that better serves residents, who experience  
fewer backups, reduced flooding, and less 
emergency repairs.

As part of a long-term strategy to reduce 
flooding, the City has constructed 12 underground stormwater storage systems over 
the last 20 years on Hovey Avenue, Scott Street, Wendell Street, Broadway (Main 
Library), Museum Street, Danehy Park, New Street, Francis Avenue, and Parking Lot 6 
in The Port. Collectively, these facilities can hold over two million gallons of stormwater. 
The value of this infrastructure was demonstrated last summer when the city had over 
nine inches of rain, making it the second wettest period since 1921. These storage 
systems operated as expected, holding stormwater during the heavy rain events and 
directly reducing flooding in Cambridge neighborhoods. The Port tank and pump station 
alone stored approximately 400,000 gallons of stormwater. Prior to the installation of 
the stormwater systems, such heavy rain would have caused significant flooding in The 
Port, Agassiz, and Mid-Cambridge neighborhoods.

Appropriations totaling $25 million will support the construction of a 1.2 million gallon 
stormwater holding system and a 100,000-gallon rain garden in conjunction with the 
Tobin Montessori and Vassal Lane Upper Schools construction. This infrastructure will 
reduce flooding on Concord Avenue and in the Vassal Lane / Standish Street area and 
was identified in the Alewife Preparedness Plan as key to improving the resiliency of the 
Alewife neighborhood to climate change. Learn more at Cambridgema.gov/stormwater.

Climate Change 
Preparedness Update
The Resilient Cambridge Plan, the citywide climate change 
preparedness and resilience plan, based on the Climate 
Change Vulnerability Assessment, was issued in June 
2021. This Plan includes strategies for a Closer Community, 
Better Buildings, Stronger Infrastructure, and a Greener 
City and is coordinated with Envision Cambridge, the 
Urban Forest Master Plan, and the Community Health 
Improvement Plan. While the Resilient Cambridge Plan 
was being developed, numerous initiatives were launched 
or are underway to reduce risks and prepare for increasing 
heat and flood risks. These initiatives include supporting 
development of a resilience hub at the Cambridge 
Community Center, developing a social capital  
mapping project, the Neighborhood Energy community 
microgrid project, and various open space projects 
such as Triangle Park in East Cambridge. The plan also 
connects to initiatives such as The Port Infrastructure 
Project, citywide tree plantings, updates to the 
Cambridge Floodviewer, and development of the 
Cambridge HeatViewer.

Cambridge is also collaborating on climate change 
actions regionally through the 15-member Metro Mayors 
Climate Change Preparedness Task Force, the Charles 
River Climate Compact, and the Resilient Mystic 
Collaborative (RMC). With the RMC, the City has led the 
development of a regional sea level rise/storm surge 
protection plan that would protect Cambridge and  
11 other communities through interventions at  
10 locations outside the city.
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Cambridge Plants 1,000 Trees and 
Establishes Miyawaki Microforest
The City continues to implement the Urban Forest Master Plan (UFMP) which 
guides the development of Cambridge’s tree assets into the future. During 
FY22, Public Works reached the UFMP recommendation of planting 1,000 trees 
annually. Within two years, the City expects to exceed that recommendation 
and will plant 1,200 trees annually. In order to increase the long-term survival 
of newly planted trees, Public Works has improved pre-planting soil preparation, 
supervision of the planting process, and post-planting watering and  
other aftercare.

A bare root nursery constructed at Fresh Pond serves as a temporary holding 
place for bare root trees to be planted around the City, allowing the Urban Forestry 
Division to extend the planting season. During FY22, the Department of Public 
Works expanded the size of the bare root nursery utilizing $125,000 from the 
Community Preservation Act Fund.

This past year, the City of Cambridge collaborated with Biodiversity for a  
Livable Climate and the SUGi Project to establish a 4,000 square foot Miyawaki 
microforest at Danehy Park. Miyawaki Forests offer an opportunity to reestablish 
healthy forests in urban environments, mitigate the urban heat island effect, 
support biodiversity, buffer against flooding and erosion, help balance water 
cycles to fight drought conditions, and sequester carbon.

The preservation of existing trees on private property is another key 
aspect of the UFMP recommendations. During FY22, the Cambridge 
City Council passed an amendment to the Tree Protection 
Ordinance changing diameter and mitigation guidelines under the 
current ordinance. For any Significant Tree removal, a permit is 
required from the City Arborist. With replanting as an option for 
mitigation, additional trees are being planted across Cambridge. 
Public Works’ arborists review planting plans, species selection, 
final mitigation amounts, and conduct post-planting inspections.

Volunteers work to plant 40 native species of plants at the 
Miyawaki Forest at Danehy Park.



Supporting Language Justice
The City continues its work to support language justice, the right to 
understand and be understood in the language in which a person is 
most comfortable. Since the fall of 2020, the Family Policy Council has 
been researching and focusing on language justice in a number of ways: 
reviewing Cambridge demographic  
data, forming the Language  
Justice Working Group,  

conducting surveys of City departments and more than 20 focus groups 
with community members, learning from other communities, and 
drafting policies and resource materials. The Family Policy Council’s 
work demonstrates that dedicated staff, funding, and supportive 
resources like training, are key to expanding language justice.

The City has committed to use American Rescue Plan Act (ARPA) 
funding to further support language justice efforts, including computer- 
assisted translation technology, translation, and interpretation costs. 
The FY23 budget includes funding for a full-time Language Access 
Manager in the Cambridge Human Rights Commission’s new Language 
Justice Division. This position will provide support and collaborate 
across City departments to make the City’s wealth of information  
and resources more accessible to all. In addition, the Language 
Access Manager will further refine and operationalize the Family  
Policy Council’s work to date, including conducting assessments of 
each department’s strengths and needs; producing centralized tools 
for City staff, such as workflows, written guides, “how-to” instructions, 
and training; increasing cohesion and uniformity in City practices by 
sharing data, resources, and best practices; and developing a 
Language Access Plan.

The City’s language justice work will remain focused on continuous 
improvement, recognizing that the cultural, educational, and technical 
aspects of language justice are complex and can present  
certain challenges. 

Tobin Montessori and  
Vassal Lane Upper Schools  
Construction Underway
Construction of the new Tobin Montessori and Vassal Lane Upper 
Schools project kicked off in December 2021. Located at 197 Vassal 
Lane, the new complex will house the Tobin Montessori School,  
Vassal Lane Upper Schools, the City’s Department of Human Services 
Programs preschool and after school programs, and Special Start.

This project will include renovations and upgrades to Callanan Park, 
open space enhancements, including a variety of age-appropriate 
play areas, multi-purpose fields, and public access to a bike lane and 
community paths. The Tobin Montessori and Vassal Lane Upper 
Schools project is being designed as a Net Zero Emissions Facility.

The City of Cambridge is committed to creating a sustainable and 
resilient community and has invested over $500 million in three new 
school facilities since 2011, two of which were completed — the 
Martin Luther King Jr. and Putnam Avenue Upper Schools, and the 
King Open and Cambridge Street Upper Schools and Community 
Complex — and the final, the Tobin Montessori and Vassal Lane Upper 
Schools, which is currently underway.

“As City Manager, I can say that not many communities, if any, are able to 
make the type of financial investments that we are making in rebuilding 
our schools,” said Cambridge City Manager Louis A. DePasquale, 
acknowledging former City Managers Robert W. Healy and Richard C. 
Rossi for their financial foresight and initial execution of these school 
construction projects. “Our success is only possible because of the 
collaboration that occurs between the Cambridge City Council and the City 
Administration and with the School Committee and School Administration.”

Renovated Foundry Building to Reopen this Fall  
as Center for Creativity and Collaboration 
The transformation of the historic Foundry Building at 101 Rogers Street is nearing completion 
following COVID related construction delays and is expected to open this fall. This massive brick 
building, originally constructed as an iron foundry in 1889, is an adaptive reuse project that  
will reopen as a self-sustaining center for creativity and collaboration for the Cambridge 
community. At the intersection of the Kendall Square Innovation District and the East Cambridge 
neighborhood, the Foundry building will provide space and programs for visual and performing 
arts, entrepreneurship, technology, and workforce education within its historic, industrial setting. 

The Foundry will also help facilitate access for residents, especially underrepresented 
communities and adjacent neighborhoods, to the dynamic working and learning environment of 
Kendall Square.
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Cambridge’s 21st Century 
Broadband Initiative
The City has launched a 21st Century Broadband initiative and  
hired nationally known CTC Technology & Energy (CTC) to conduct a 
feasibility study to help the City achieve its digital equity connectivity 
and Municipal Broadband goals. The yearlong Municipal Broadband 
feasibility study is well underway. CTC is conducting a baseline 
analysis; performing technical analysis and design; performing market 
analysis, financial analysis, 
developing business and 
City-ownership models; 
conducting stakeholder 
engagement; and generating 
a comprehensive report. 
Following the completion  
of the analysis of different 
business and city-ownership 
models, CTC will present to 
the City the benefits and 
drawbacks of each option  
in terms of costs, revenue, 
risk, and potential legal and 
regulatory issues of each model. In addition, CTC will assist the  
City in identifying the preferred model that best aligns with the City’s 
policy priorities.

This initiative is one of the identified strategies from the 2021 Digital 
Equity in Cambridge Report. The City commissioned report outlines 
the research findings from a comprehensive study examining digital 
equity gaps in our community, including broadband access, affordability, 
digital skills, and device ownership. The FY23 Budget includes 
funding for a new full time Digital Equity Specialist and Broadband 
Project Manager. This position will assist in the development, outreach, 
research, analysis, project management, and implementation of 
the City’s digital equity and broadband initiatives.

Cambridge Cycling Safety 
Ordinance
Cambridge is working hard to ensure our city remains a vibrant, 
livable environment in which a wide range of people can live, work, 
and play. To do this, we need to be able to travel around the city 
safely and sustainably. The City’s Cycling Safety Ordinance, which 
was passed by the Cambridge City Council in 2019 and amended in 
2020, is helping make this possible. The Ordinance calls for the City 

to build out a 25-mile 
network of separated 
bike lanes in the next 
five years.

Separated bike lanes, 
which generally include 
space and vertical 
dividers that create a 
physical distance 
between bicycles  
and motor vehicles, 
improve safety and 
create a more 

comfortable environment. This makes cycling accessible and 
attractive to a wide range of people of all ages and all abilities. 
Separated bike lanes can also improve the streets for pedestrians, 
by slowing cars and trucks and shortening the distances where 
walkers are exposed to cars and trucks when crossing the street. 

The City will be installing separated bike lanes on many major streets, 
creating safe connections to allow riders to access destinations for 
school, work, shopping, recreation, and more. Each project for a 
specific street or area will include a design process with opportunities 
for the community to be heard and help shape the designs. 

For more information on the Cycling Safety Ordinance or to join  
our mailing list, visit Cambrigema.gov/cycling-safety-ordinance.
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The Cambridge City Council initiated a review of public safety 
models after national events elevated the conversation around 
traditional public safety and policing and the need for alternative 
emergency responses for non-emergency related situations.  
The City Manager established the City Manager’s Alternate Public 
Safety Task Force led by Councillor E. Denise Simmons and Councillor 
Marc C. McGovern to examine the future of public safety in Cambridge. 
The Task Force made many recommendations including a mental 
health professional to assist with triage for callers experiencing 
behavioral health crisis and policy around alternative response 
programs to support those experiencing a mental health emergency.

If approved, the CSD will establish an advisory committee to 
support the Cambridge Alternative Response Program to provide  
a forum for stakeholders, community partners, and members to 
provide guidance on the evolution of the program, opportunity for 
program evaluation, and accountability to a representative group 
of community members. Membership will include members from 
local community organizations and public safety agencies, as well 
as members of the public.

Alternative Response continued from cover



New Trash Carts Arriving Soon
The Department of Public Works (DPW) will deliver standard trash carts 
to all buildings where the City collects trash between June 6-24.  
These will replace your current trash barrels. Beginning June 27, 2022, 
DPW will only empty the standard trash carts provided by the City.

Trash Pick-Up Day New Carts Arrive 
Between

Old EMPTY Barrels 
Collected on

Monday Thursday 6/16 
– Saturday 6/18

Wednesday 6/22 
and Thursday 6/23

Tuesday Thursday 6/9 
– Saturday 6/11

Wednesday 6/15 
and Thursday 6/16

Wednesday Tuesday 6/21  
– Thursday 6/23

Friday 6/24 and 
Saturday 6/25

Thursday Monday 6/13 
– Wednesday 6/15

Friday 6/17 and 
Saturday 6/18

Friday Monday 6/6 
– Wednesday 6/8

Saturday 6/11  
and Monday 6/13

Check the chart to learn when to expect your new cart and when to place 
your old empty barrel(s) curbside for pickup and recycling by DPW.

The goals of the Standard Trash Cart program are to improve: 

•	 Rodent control efforts 
•	 Worker safety

•	 Sidewalk accessibility

To learn more visit Cambridgema.gov/trash.

Expanding Advanced  
Life Support Services
Cambridge Fire Department (CFD) will hire eight firefighters in  
FY23 to expand the delivery of Advanced Life Support, (ALS) or 
Paramedic service, to the community. An ALS response often results 
in the responding unit being tied up for extended periods while 
transporting a person 
to the hospital. Careful 
analysis of the ALS 
systems revealed  
an opportunity to 
streamline the program 
to a more effective 
delivery model without 
negatively impacting 
vital fire suppression 
units in service.  
The new positions will 
allow CFD to staff an 
additional two-person 
ALS Squad unit at the East Cambridge Firehouse.

Cambridge Offers New 
Apprenticeship Program
The Department of Public Works (DPW) and the Office of Workforce 
Development (OWD) will collaborate to identify residents interested in 
committing to one to two-year paid apprenticeships. This will benefit 
Cambridge residents who have faced barriers to employment, while 
helping Public Works build a pipeline of entry level workers. Participants 
will have access to all DPW training opportunities, including Commercial 
Driver’s License training and hoisting license training, and will also 
receive on-the-job mentoring from technical experts and OWD’s 
Cambridge Works staff. The occupations participants will be trained 
for include Urban Forestry Helper, Vehicle Lube Tech/Inventory Assistant, 
Construction Helper and Sewer Maintenance Helper, among others.
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Young Adult Diversion Program 
Offers Alternative to Criminal 
Prosecution
The Young Adult Diversion program is designed to work with eligible 
young people as an alternative to criminal prosecution. The diversion 

program operates under 
a pre-arraignment model 
and can be either 
pre- or post-complaint. 
Diversion allows a young 
person the opportunity 
to complete an 
individually-tailored 
program in lieu of 
prosecution and may 
include conditions 
such as educational 
programs, counseling, 
community service, 

working with housing, letters of apology, and restitution.

The goal of the program is to address the underlying problems  
(e.g., homelessness, mental health issues, substance use) that may 
have contributed to the person committing a prosecutable offense.

Cambridge Police Department (CPD) has successfully worked with 
juveniles through the nationally renowned Safety Net Collaborative 
implemented in 2008. The Department’s Family and Social Justice 
Section (FSJS) has worked to expand its diversion efforts with young 
adults (ages 18-26). CPD partnered with the Middlesex DA’s Office 
and their Young Adult Diversion Program to increase the capacity for 
young adults in Cambridge to access diversion.

A team from CPD’s Family and Social Justice section that includes 
both sworn officers and clinical staff meets regularly with the diversion 
team from the DA’s office to discuss cases to determine eligibility and 
draft terms of diversion. Since FY21, 21 young adults were enrolled in 
the program. In 2021, due to the Department’s diversion efforts and 
continued partnerships, the number of Cambridge juveniles arrested 
represented the lowest number since the Safety Net Collaborative was 
established. In FY23, the FSJS and Criminal Investigations Section 
(CIS) will continue to build upon these partnerships to expand and 
increase our options for referrals to services and supports for young 
adult diversion candidates.
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Resumen de esta emisión del boletín informativo CityView

La ciudad de Cambridge está creando un nuevo Community 
Safety Department

• El departamento recibirá llamadas al 911 relacionadas  
con conflictos no violentos y de conducta.

• Esta iniciativa es parte de un nuevo Cambridge Alternative 
Response Program para ayudar a brindar soporte a la 
seguridad de la comunidad.

Cambridge realiza una inversión de $38 millones en viviendas 
económicas en 2022-23

• Estos fondos ayudarán a crear y preservar viviendas 
económicas en Cambridge.

• La ciudad de Cambridge ofrece clases gratuitas, 
asesoramiento y ayuda financiera para propietarios.  

La ciudad creará un programa universal de preescolar 

• La ciudad combinará las opciones existentes de preescolar  
en un conjunto uniforme de regulaciones.

• Los padres contarán con un único punto de acceso para  
la información y la inscripción.

Cambridge creará y mejorará parques, paseos y espacios abiertos

• Este último año abrieron el nuevo Timothy J. Toomey, Jr. Park 
en el East Cambridge y Louis A. DePasquale Universal Design 
Playground en Danehy Park.

• Los dos nuevos carriles de paseo y ciclismo están planificados 
para Alewife y el North Cambridge.

La ciudad colabora con las iniciativas de justicia idiomática

• Esto hace referencia al derecho de comprender y ser comprendido 
en el idioma en el cual la persona se siente más cómoda.

• Un nuevo emplazamiento brindará soporte a los departamentos 
de la ciudad para que la información y los recursos sean  
más accesibles.

Cambridge Cycling Safety Ordinance ayuda a mejorar la seguridad

• La ciudad de Cambridge construirá 25 millas de carriles 
independientes para bicicletas en los próximos 5 años. 

• Estos carriles incluyen divisorios que crean una distancia  
física entre las bicicletas y los automóviles. 

Young Adult Diversion Program ofrece una alternativa a los 
procesos penales

• Los adultos jóvenes que cumplan con los requisitos tienen la 
oportunidad de completar un programa personalizado en lugar 
de un proceso judicial.

• El objetivo de este programa es abordar los problemas adyacentes 
que llevan a la persona a cometer un delito constitutivo. 

Ampliación de los servicios de soporte vital avanzado de la ciudad

• El Departamento de bomberos de Cambridge sumará a 8 
bomberos para ampliar el servicio de soporte vital avanzado 
en el este de Cambridge.

Nuevo programa de aprendizaje de Cambridge

• Los residentes interesados pueden participar en un programa 
pago de aprendizaje de 1 a 2 años. 

• Los participantes serán capacitados para trabajos como 
Ayudante de forestación urbana, Técnico en lubricación de 
automóviles/Asistente de inventario, Ayudante de construcción 
y Ayudante de mantenimiento de alcantarillado.

Nuevos contenedores estándares de residuos llegan en junio 

• Los contenedores estándares se distribuirán de forma gratuita 
a todos los edificios residenciales donde la ciudad recolecta 
residuos.

• Los nuevos contenedores ayudarán a controlar a los roedores 
y ofrecerán más espacio en las aceras.

La ciudad busca la equidad digital para todos los residentes

• Equidad digital significa garantizar que todos los residentes 
tengan acceso a dispositivos, wifi y computadoras.

Otros aspectos destacados de esta emisión de CityView

• Cambridge planta 1000 árboles, establece una especie  
de bosque pequeño en Danehy Park.

• Los programas para aguas pluviales mejoran la calidad  
del agua, reducen las inundaciones y el desborde de las 
alcantarillas.

• Resilient Cambridge Plan para ayudar a la ciudad  
a planificar para el cambio climático.

• Ha comenzado la construcción de Tobin Montessori and Vassal 
Lane Upper Schools.

• El edificio de fundición renovado reabrirá en otoño. Incluirá 
nuevos espacios para las artes escénicas y visuales.

Ver los artículos completos en español en  
Cambridgema.gov/Spanish
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Destaques nesta edição da Newsletter CityView
A cidade de Cambridge está criando um novo Community 
Safety Department

• O departamento responderá às chamadas 911 de crise 
não violenta e comportamental.

• Esse esforço faz parte de um novo Cambridge Alternative 
Response Program para ajudar a apoiar a segurança da 
comunidade.

Cambridge investindo US$ 38 milhões em moradias 
acessíveis em 2022-23

• Esses fundos ajudarão a criar e preservar moradias 
populares em Cambridge.

• A cidade de Cambridge oferece aulas gratuitas de aquisição 
da casa própria, aconselhamento e ajuda financeira.  

A cidade criará programa universal de pré-escola 

• A cidade combinará as opções pré-escola existentes  
em um conjunto uniforme de padrões.

• Os pais terão um único ponto de acesso para informações 
e matrículas.

Cambridge criará e melhorará parques, caminhos  
e espaços abertos

• O novo Timothy J. Toomey, Jr. Park em East Cambridge  
e Louis A. DePasquale Universal Design Playground no 
Danehy Park abriu no ano passado.

• Dois novos corredores de caminhada e ciclismo estão 
planejados para Alewife e North Cambridge.

Cidade apoia os esforços de justiça linguística

• Isso se refere ao direito de entender e ser entendido no 
idioma em que uma pessoa se sente mais confortável.

• Uma nova posição dará suporte aos departamentos da cidade 
para tornar as informações e os recursos mais acessíveis.

Cambridge Cycling Safety Ordinance ajuda a melhorar  
a segurança

• A cidade de Cambridge construirá 25 milhas de ciclovias 
separadas nos próximos 5 anos. 

• Essas faixas incluem divisores que criam uma distância 
física entre bicicletas e carros. 

Young Adult Diversion Program oferece alternativa  
ao processo criminal

• Os jovens adultos elegíveis têm a oportunidade de concluir 
um programa individualizado em vez de serem processados.

• O objetivo do programa é abordar problemas subjacentes que 
levaram a pessoa a cometer um crime passível de ação judicial. 

Cidade expande Serviços de Suporte Avançado de Vida

• O Ministério de Bombeiros de Cambridge adicionará  
8 bombeiros para expandir a entrega de Suporte  
Avançado de Vida

Novo Programa de Aprendizado de Cambridge

• Os residentes interessados podem participar de um 
programa de aprendizado remunerado de 1 a 2 anos. 

• Os participantes serão treinados para cargos como Auxiliar 
Florestal Urbano, Técnico de Lubrificação de Veículos/
Assistente de Estoque, Auxiliar de Construção e Auxiliar  
de Manutenção de Esgotos.

Novos barris de lixo padrão chegam em junho 

• Barris padrão serão entregues gratuitamente em todos  
os prédios residenciais onde a cidade coleta lixo.

• Novos barris ajudarão a controlar roedores e abrir mais 
espaço nas calçadas.

Cidade se esforça por equidade digital para todos os moradores

• Equidade digital significa garantir que todos os moradores 
tenham acesso a dispositivos, Wi-Fi e computadores.

Outros destaques nesta edição do CityView

• Cambridge planta 1.000 árvores, estabelece nova 
microfloresta no Danehy Park.

• Programas de águas pluviais melhoram a qualidade da 
água, reduzem inundações e transbordamento de esgoto.

• Resilient Cambridge Plan para ajudar a cidade a planejar 
mudanças climáticas.

• A construção das Tobin Montessori and Vassal Lane Upper 
Schools já começou.

• O prédio Foundry reformado reabrirá neste outono. Incluirá 
novos espaços para artes cênicas e visuais.

Veja artigos completos em portuguese em  
Cambridgema.gov/Portuguese

Código  
QR



Pages 9-15 are Highlights from this issue of CityView, translated in multiple languages.

CityView Spring/Summer 2022 11

Haitian Creole

Pwen Enpòtan nan Kreyòl Ayisyen Bilten Enfòmasyon CityView sa a

Vil Cambridge ap kreyè yon nouvo Community Safety 
Department

• Depatman an pral reponn ak apèl 911 kriz ki pa vyolan ak kriz 
konpòtman yo.

• Efò sa a fèt nan kad nouvo Cambridge Alternative Response 
Program pou edè sipòte sekiritè kominotè a.

Cambridge Ap Envesti $38 Milyon nan Lojman Abòdab an 
2022-23

• Fon sa yo pral edè kreyè ak prezève lojman abòdab nan Cambridge.

• Vil Cambridge ofri klas gratis sou pwopriyetè kay, konsèy ak èd 
finansyè.  

Vil la pral Kreyè yon Pwogram Pre-K Inivèsèl 

• Vil la pral konbinè opsyon Pre-K ki la deja yo pou fè yo tounen yon 
gwoup estanda inifòm.

• Paran yon pral genyen yon sèl pwen aksè pou enfòmasyon ak 
enskripsyon.

Cambridge Pral Kreyè ak Amelyorè Pak, Chemen ak Espas 
Ouvè

• Nouvo Timothy J. Toomey Park nan East Cambridge ak Louis A. 
Depasquale Universal Design Playground nan Danehy Park te ouvri 
anè pase.

• Genyen de koridò pou mache ak monte bekàn ki pral ouvri nan 
Alewife ak North Cambridge.

Vil la Ap Sipòtè Efò Jistis Langaj

• Sa refere ak dwa pou konprann epi pou yo konprann moun nan, nan 
lang ki pi konfòtab pou li a.

• Yon nouvo pozisyon pral bay depatman Vil yo sipò pou rann 
enfòmasyon ak resous pi aksesib.

Cambridge Cycling Safety Ordinance la edè Amelyorè 
Sekirite

• Vil Cambridge pral konstwi 25 mil vwa bisiklèt separè nan pwochen 
5 lanè yo. 

• Vwa sa yo genyen ladan yo separatè k ap kreyè distans fizik anta 
bisiklèt ak machin. 

Young Adult Diversion Program nan Ofri Altènatif ak 
Pwosekisyon Kriminèl

• Jèn adilt yo resevwa opòtinite pou reyalize yon pwogram endividyèl 
olyè yo alè nan pwosekisyon.

• Objektif pwogram sa a sè abòde pwoblèm pwofon ki tè pousè moun 
nan komèt yon zak kondanab. 

Vil la Ap Ogmantè Sèvis Avansè Sistèm Sivi Yo

• Depatman Ponpyè Cambridge pral ajoute 8 ponpyè (depatman) pou 
ogmante sèvis Sistèm Sivi Avansè nan eastern Cambridge.

Nouvo Pwogram Aprantisaj Cambridge

• Rezidan ki enteresè yo ka patisipè nan yon pwogram aprantisaj peyè 
1-2 lane. 

• Patisipan yo pral resevwa fòmasyon nan travay tankou Asistan 
Forestye Iben, Teknisyen Librifikasyon Machin/Asistan Envantè, 
Asistan Konstwiksyon, ak Asistan Antretyen Egou.

Nouvo Estanda Charyo Fatra Ap Rivè an Jen  

• Yo pral livrè gratis charyo estanda bay tout bilding rezidansyèl kotè y 
ap ranmasè fatra nan Vil la.

• Nouvo charyo yo pral edè kontwolè rat ak plis espas twotwa.

Vil la Ap Lite pou Egalite Dijital pou Tout Rezidan yo

• Egalitè dijital vle di asite ke tout rezidan gen aksè ak aparèy, WiFi, 
ak òdinatè.

Lòt Pwen Enpòtan nan Edisyon Bilten Enfòmasyon CityView 
sa a.

• Cambridge plantè 1,000 pyebwa, etabli yon mikwoforè nan Danehy 
Park.

• Pwogram dlo lapli a amelyorè kalitè dlo a, redui inondasyon ak 
ranvèsman egou.

• Resilient Cambridge Plan pou edè plan Vil la pou chanjman klimatik.

• Konstwiksyon Tobin Montessori ak Vassal Lane Upper Schools te 
kòmansè.

• Bilding Modènizè Foundri pral re-ouvri nan otòn sa a. Li pral genyen 
nouvo espas pou prestasyon ak atizay vizyèl.

Gade tout atik yo an Kreyòl Ayisyen sou Cambridgema.gov/
HaitianCreole

Kòd  
QR 
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